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24 August 2009
Dear Secretary,

Please be advised that EnviroCentre wishes to intervene in the above noted hearing for an Electricity Distribution Rate Change by Hydro One Networks Inc. 

Because this application “may have an effect on all electricity customers in Ontario” and will be the first to consider a Green Energy Plan, EnviroCentre suggests that an oral hearing be held.

Given its status as a non-profit organization that represents the interests of consumers, in addition to representing a public interest relevant to the Board’s mandate, EnviroCentre requests cost eligibility.

Please find attached a written submission identifying the nature of EnviroCentre’s interest in this hearing and the grounds on which it believes it is eligible for an award of costs.

Yours truly,

Dr. Dana Silk

General Manager


Dana.Silk@ottawa.ca
cc: 
Anne-Marie Reilly, HONI


D.H. Rogers, Rogers Partners LLP

Submission Regarding EnviroCentre’s Interest and Cost Eligibility

Since 1999, EnviroCentre has been the leading non-profit organization in Eastern Ontario that focuses on helping consumers reduce their electricity and gas consumption. Thanks to its community-based credibility, EnviroCentre has been able to enter over 12,000 households in Eastern Ontario to promote energy-efficiency but also to explain utility programs and to represent the concerns of consumers to governments and the OEB. If EnviroCentre participates in the upcoming hearing, it would provide a unique perspective on this matter, one that balances its longstanding efforts to help households manage higher energy rates with its commitment to reducing greenhouse gas emissions through fair and reasonable rates to both existing and future clients.

In addition to retailing residential energy efficiency audits, EnviroCentre has also worked with the following organizations on cost-effective, energy conservation programs that have facilitated total investments exceeding $30 million in energy-efficiency upgrades:

· Ottawa Community Housing Corporation

· Gloucester Non-Profit Housing Corporation

· Centretown Citizens Ottawa Corporation

· Coalition of Community Health and Resource Centres of Ottawa

· Entraide Budgétaire et Dossier Hydro

· Ontario Power Authority

· Hydro One Networks Inc

· Hydro Ottawa Limited

· City of Ottawa (Employment and Financial Assistance Branch)

· Enbridge Gas Distribution

· Union Gas 

EnviroCentre would be represented at the hearing by its General Manager, Dr Dana Silk, whose professional experience as an analyst and consultant in the field of energy conservation dates back to 1976 and includes consultancies for governments and international organizations. In addition to being invited to several recent consultations of the Ontario Power Authority, Dr Silk also participated in the Board’s 2008 Consultation on Energy Issues Relating to Low Income Consumers and intervened before the Legislative Assembly of Ontario’s Standing Committees on Finance and Economic Affairs as well as Social Policy in 2008 and 2004.  Please see the attached CV for more details.
Although EnviroCentre is the City of Ottawa’s non-profit partner for delivering energy-efficiency services, it receives no funding from the City for its work and no funding from any other sources to support its work on policy development.

